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To:  Olin Woods, Chair and Members of the 
  Yolo Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
From:  Elisa Carvalho, Assistant Executive Officer 
 
Date:  May 10, 2010 
 
Subject: Legal Opinion Regarding the Yolo County Library Status, Organization, and 

Boundaries 
 
 
Recommended Action 
 
Receive legal opinion provided by Commission Counsel Robyn Drivon regarding the Yolo 
County Library’s status, organization, and boundaries.  
 
Reason for Recommended Action 
 
There have been ongoing questions regarding the Yolo County Library resulting from 
potential changes to the Woodland Public Library. A written statement of legal opinion will 
help clarify existing questions and provide a common basis for understanding. 
 
Background
 
Approximately one year ago, the Woodland Public Library Director notified LAFCO staff that 
the Library Board of Trustees were exploring new organization options for the Public Library. 
Potential options included formation of an independent public library district or annexation to 
the Yolo County Library. LAFCO provided a memo to the City and County Libraries and staff 
outlining LAFCO requirements and considerations for both of these scenarios.  
 



  May 10, 2010 

The Yolo County Library covers the entire County with the exception of the City of 
Woodland. In a presentation to the Woodland Library Trustees, library staff concluded that 
annexation to the Yolo County Library would probably not be feasible because the County 
Library would then cover the entire County and, as a result, library funding would 
automatically revert to the County’s general fund. This reasoning stemmed from a 31-year 
old County Counsel memo. In attempting to research this claim, the County Library’s status 
as a special district under LAFCO was also called into question.  
 
Considering the interest in these questions and potential to affect multiple jurisdictions, 
LAFCO staff requested a legal opinion from Commission Counsel on the matter. The intent 
was to resolve these questions for all those involved. In this opinion, Commission Counsel 
determines that the Yolo County Library, which was formed as a County Free Library, is not 
a special district under LAFCO purview. LAFCO will no longer have to conduct a sphere of 
influence for the County Library and would not be involved in any annexation efforts of the 
City Library to the County Library. If the City decides to annex to the County Library, library 
funding would not automatically revert to the County’s general fund. Additionally, a merger 
could occur organizationally (through annexation) or through contract. 
 
Despite the fact that LAFCO does not oversee the County Library or any mergers between 
the County and City Libraries, Yolo LAFCO is the determining authority in the formation of 
an independent library district. Yolo LAFCO staff will continue to make themselves available 
for questions regarding the formation of an independent library district. 
 
 
Attachments:  
 
Attachment A: Yolo Commission Counsel Opinion Regarding the Yolo County Free Library 
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